From: Andrea Lorenz <alorenz@thesigmagroup.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2019 10:18 AM

To: Wentland, Thomas A - DNR; Delcore, Lee R - DNR
Cc: Mafizul Islam, P.E.

Subject: Moss American update 11/19/2019
Attachments: IMG_0185.jpg; IMG_0189.jpg; IMG_0190.jpg

Good morning Tom and Lee,
Here is an update of progress.
You received the first quarterly report last week. Please let us know if you have any questions on it.

Site work has been slow due to weather. The contractor is waiting for freezing weather before working
on the sheet pile. The asphalt pad is nearly removed and we estimate they have removed about 12-15
truckloads and have about 3 more truckloads to finish. The contractor anticipates finishing the asphalt
and also removing the concrete within the next few weeks.

| am meeting the gate installer on site today. The gates will be installed in the next week or two.

The drums of soil and groundwater investigative waste were removed on Friday 11/15 by Veolia. While
| was there | inspected the sheet pile, and pictures are attached.

We were doing weekly updates on Fridays but because there wasn’t much to report, | thought | would
update you as needed. Please let me know if that is ok.

Please let me know if you have any questions.
Thank you,

Andrea Lorenz

Project Engineer

The Sigma Group, Inc.

414-643-4131 (direct)

414-531-9994 (mobile)

1300 W. Canal Street, Milwaukee, W1 53233
www.thesigmagroup.com | alorenz@thesigmagroup.com
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